
National Alliance of Healthcare 

Purchaser Coalitions is a national, 

non-profit, membership 

association of employer led 

coalitions across the country 

collectively serving 12,000 

purchasers and 45 million 

Americans.

March 21, 2019

www.nationalalliancehealth.org

On March 18, 2019, the National Alliance, along with 16 other organizations representing a variety of 
payers led by America’s Health Insurance Plans (AHIP), sent a comment letter to congressional 
leadership urging action on the various surprise billing draft legislation under consideration. In addition, 
on April 2, 2019, the National Alliance and a number of employer coalitions signed onto a comment 
letter led by the ERISA Industry Committee (ERIC) specifically addressing the perspectives of employer 
plan sponsors related to surprise billing. 

Surprise Billing Legislation

April 2019 Update

The comment letters call for 
reforms to ensure patients are kept 
out of the middle of payment 
disputes between payers and 
providers, patients are notified of 
any potential effects of seeking out-
of-network care, and payment rates 
for out-of-network care are set at 
reasonable rates.

These letters also indicates our lack 
of support for the use of mandatory 
arbitration clauses; arbitration is 
not a transparent process and keeps 
the patient in the middle of the 
dispute between the provider and 
payer.

The newest letter includes several 
suggestions on how lawmakers 
could protect patients by making 
changes to disclosure and 
transparency efforts, required 
reimbursement, and specific 
countermeasures to end gaming of 
the system by ambulance 
companies and emergency 
department outsourcing firms.

There continues to be disagreement 
with the provider community on 
how to deal with surprise billing. 
The National Alliance will continue 
to work with these payer and 
purchaser alliances to monitor 
activity on the Hill. 

https://www.ahip.org/wp-content/uploads/Hill-Sign-on-Letter-Surprise-Medical-Bills-031819-2.pdf
http://www.eric.org/health/business-organizations-team-up-to-take-on-surprise-medical-billing/
https://www.fiercehealthcare.com/hospitals-health-systems/insurers-hospitals-diverge-how-congress-should-address-surprise-medical

